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M E M O R A N D U M 
 

TO: Rich Hillis, Director, Planning Department 
 Lisa Gibson, Environmental Review Officer, Planning Department 
  
FROM: Erica Major, Assistant Clerk, Land Use and Transportation Committee 
 
DATE:  March 25, 2022 
 
SUBJECT: LEGISLATION INTRODUCED 

 
The Board of Supervisors’ Land Use and Transportation Committee has received the 
following proposed legislation, introduced by Supervisor Preston on March 22, 2022: 
 

File No. 220286 
 
Ordinance amending the Administrative Code to require the City to acquire 
at least 20 additional dwelling units for use as transitional housing for 
homeless transitional age youth in the Haight-Ashbury neighborhood no 
later than March 31, 2023; and to require the Department of Homelessness 
and Supportive Housing to report to the Board of Supervisors on its 
progress for such acquisition no later than 120 days after the effective date 
of this ordinance; affirming the Planning Department’s determination under 
the California Environmental Quality Act (“CEQA”); and making findings of 
consistency with the General Plan, and the eight priority policies of 
Planning Code, Section 101.1. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review and requesting 
findings per the legislation. 
 
 
cc: Tina Tam, Planning Department 
 Corey Teague, Planning Department 
 Devyai Jain, Planning Department 
 AnMarie Rodgers, Planning Department 
 Dan Sider, Planning Department 
 Aaron Starr, Planning Department 
 Joy Navarrete, Planning Department 
 Don Lewis, Planning Department 

 
  

  

Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines
Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it would
not result in a direct or indirect physical change in
the environment.
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